
Minutes 
General Meeting of the Beverly – Marblehead Sail and Power Squadron 

March 2, 2016 
 

Supper made and served by Ed Myers    Attendance:  32 
 
Speaker was Doug Welch, Executive Director, Maine Island Trail Association, who presented a 
video that he produced of his trip last summer covering the entire coast of Maine in two weeks 
in am 18-foot Boston Whaler. 
 
The business meeting was called to order by Jack Reed, outgoing squadron commander, at 
1945.  He declared that a quorum was present and turned the meeting over to Barbara 
Herrmann, Commander, District 12, who conducted the Change of Watch.  The following were 
sworn in: 
 
 David Graham, AP Commander 
 Alex Pszenny, JN, Executive Officer 
 Ray Tilton, AP SAO 
 Bob Duncan, SN, ASEO 
 Jack Reed, AP Secretary 
 Dale Smith, AP Treasurer 
 
Commander Graham presented Past Squadron Commander Reed with a plaque in appreciation 
for his service. 
 
Dale Smith gave the Treasurer’s Report.  The squadron has $52,000.58 in cash/investments. 
 
Walter Riley gave the SEO report.  All students passed the Piloting Course given last fall and all 
but one student passed the accelerated ABC Course given at Jubilee in January.  We have five 
ABC Courses coming up plan a Piloting Course starting on March 17. 
 
Jack Red presented the SAO report.  Jack asked that anyone wanting one of the new squadron 
name tags should let him know.  Additionally, we have squadron burgees for sale at $30 each. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2029.  Next General membership 
meeting is Friday, May 20th at Corinthian Yacht Club, Marblehead. 
 
 
 
Jack Reed, AP Squadron Secretary. 
  


